Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board

7th Floor - 4910 50th Avenue » P.O. Box 2130
YELLOWKNIFE, NT X1A 2P6
Phone (867) 669-0506 « FAX (867) 873-6610
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File: MV2000P0055

Mr. Allan Landry FAXE D
Environmental/Land and Resources Co-ordinator (2547 -3y
Ka’'a'gee Tu First Nation

Box 4428

% Kakisa Lake

HAY RIVER, NT XOE 1G3 Fax: [867] 825-2002

Dear Mr. Landry:

Cameron Hills Project (Oil and Gas — S.0.L.)

I have received and reviewed your invitation to meet with the Ka'a'gee Tue First
Nation. At present there are no applications from Paramount Resources before
the Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board (the Board). The most recent
applications, MV2002A0046 and MV2002L1-0007 were referred to the
Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board (MVEIRB) for
environmental assessment. In the letter of referral, the Board recommended to
the MVEIRB that the environmental assessment include a public meeting to
discuss the project and added that the Board would be prepared to participate
jointly with the MVEIRB in such a meeting. Those discussions are ongoing but
we anticipate that the public hearing will be held in the Deh Cho later this year.
We will ensure that your are apprised of their plans and scheduling

I look forward to an opportunity to meet with you in the near future.

Yours sincerely,

(B rBas_

Melody J. McLeod
Chair

Copied to: Todd Burlingame, Chair, MVEIRB
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